Government of Alberta m Environmental Operations

; Regional Integration
Environment and Water 111 Twin Atria Building
4999 - 98 Avenue
Edmonton, Alberta T6B 2X3
Telephone: 780-427-5828
Fax: 780-427-9102
www.environment.alberta.ca

November 16, 2011

Ken Schuldhaus

Energy Resources Conservation Board
Suite 1000, 250 - 5 Street SW
Calgary, Alberta T2P OR4

Dear Mr. Schuldhaus:

Re: Shell Canada Limited’s Proposed Carmon Creek In-Situ Project ERCB Application
No. 1637869, EPEA Application No. 020-1642 and Water Act No. 21375

In support of the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act (EPEA) Application No. 020-
1642, the Water Act File No. 21375 and the ERCB Application No. 1637869, Alberta
Environment and Water and associated government agencies have reviewed the Environmental
Impact Assessment (EIA) report received on January 11, 2010 and Supplemental Information
Request Responses received on January 28, 2011 and September 23, 2011.

Please be advised that | have deemed the EIA complete pursuant to Section 53 of EPEA.

Please contact me if you have any questions or wish to discuss Alberta Environment and
Water's review of the EIA report.

Sincerely,

itz

Corinne Kristensen

Acting Environmental Assessment Team Leader
Regional Integration

(Designated Director under the Act)

cc: M. Vandenbeld (Shell) D. Baines (Shell)
G. Sasseville (AEW) O. Obiajulu (AEW)
H. Maczala (AEW) B. Arndt (SAAB)
K. Thomas (AHW) J. Lefebvre (ASRD)

S. Carriere (CEAA) L. Hickman (ERCB)



